
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
 
 
PROJECT TITLE: GPA# 24-01; TEHAMA COUNTY HOUSING ELEMENT 
UPDATE 2024-2029 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: General Plan Amendment # 24-01 is a countywide project 
updating the County’s Housing Element, required every 5 years by the State Housing and 
Community Development Department. The 2024-2029 Tehama County Housing Element 
focuses on policies and programs that are designed to address the County’s share of the 
regional housing need.  The focus is on actions to facilitate the construction and 
conservation of housing units in the County, emphasizing units that are affordable or 
serve special need population.  The updated Housing Element has been prepared to meet 
the requirements of state law (Section 65580 – 65589.8 of the California Government 
Code) and to meet the community objectives as stated in the General Plan. The project 
is exempt from California Environmental Quality Act pursuant to CEQA Guidelines 
Section 15061(b)(3); the activity is not subject to CEQA.   

On November 7, 2024, following the public hearing discussion, the Planning Commission 
voted to recommend that the Board of Supervisors adopt the CEQA exemption, and voted 
to recommend that the Board of Supervisors approve the GPA #24-01 Resolution with 
the findings incorporated therein. 
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Send to DN on Monday November 25, 2024. 
 


